MINUTES
SAGINAW AREA GIS AUTHORITY

GENERAL MEETING

July 15, 2019
(9:00 am)

MSU Extension
1 Tuscola Street
Saginaw, MI 48602
________________________________________________________________________
Members Present:
Rob Grose, Chairman; Paul Moore, Treasurer; Josh Brown, Member; Jim Loiacano, Member; Mike McGibney, Member; Randy Pfau, Member; Mariah Kelly, Member; Amanda Carrigan, Member; Annamarie Reno, Member; Larry Tibbits, Member; Edward Hak, Member; Bob Corrin; Member; Tom Mayan, Member; Bridget Smith, Member; Dan Sika, Member; Julia Darton, Member.

Others Present: 
Dan Hoffman, SAGA; Bill Jeruski, SAGA.
Meeting called to order at 9:00am by Chairman Grose.
Roll Call:



A quorum was present.
Approval of Agenda:
Motion by Pfau with support by Brown to approve agenda as presented.
Motion Carried.

Approve Minutes from April 15, 2019:

Motion by Loiacano with support by Darton.
Motion Carried.

Accounts Payable and Budget Review:

Moore presented the budget review and reported that the SAGA money market stood at $349,812.55 and checking at 3,089.37.
He reported that all membership dues arre current and that expense wise SAGA is in good position.

Motion with support by Corrin to accept the Budget Report.

Motion Carried
Discuss/Approve 2019/2020 Budget and Per Parcel Rate:

Grose explained that at the last regular Executive Meeting on June 3, 2019 the county contract amount submitted by County Controller Bellman was reported to have an increase of $94,000 in what was thought to be a typo.  The amount was subsequently determined not to be a typo and that Bellman was indeed attempting to charge SAGA an additional $94,000 for this budget cycle as well as the next.  The reason put forward by Bellman for the increase was the fact that Jeruski is within two years of eligibility for retiree healthcare from the county, irrespective of the fact that Jeruski has no plans to retire within that timeframe.  

Grose reported that he, Taylor, and Bellman met to discuss this increase.  It was brought to the county’s attention at this meeting that SAGA has already been paying to cover legacy costs for both Hoffman and Jeruski since 2014.  As a result Bellman offered to review the money already collected with an eye to a potential credit to SAGA.  Grose reported that Bellman, after investigating the previous payments, withdrew the $94,000 increase for the 2019/2020 budget year as well as the 2020/2021 budget year.  Grose reported as well, that in addition,  Bellman would not in future be bringing up legacy costs in regard to SAGA.  Grose further stated that the SAGA budget would go forward, business as usual.  Grose also made the statement that both SAGA employees would stay on as county employees and that their place of work would remain at the county building.

Hoffman reported that the per parcel rate would remain unchanged at $1.65 per parcel for the 2019/2020 budget.

Motion by Kehoe with support by Reno to accept the Budget as Presented with the Per Parcel Rate of $1.65.
Motion Carried unanimously.
Staff Update:

New Web Layers:
Hoffman reported that SAGAGIS Fetch now has Drainage Districts online for Saginaw County DPW.  The districts are available in a password protected mode only.  He also stated updated district lines and a 500’ Soil Erosion Buffer are now available to the general public. 
Hoffman reported the zoning layer on Fetch is now split into individual municipalities. Previously the zoning layer was a generalized countywide snapshot.  The more individual approach now allows each member municipality to display their specific zoning classifications as both abbreviations and full names.  A link to local zoning ordinance codes was also discussed as a potential add on to this update.
The new addition of a County Commissioner search was also announced.  This feature now allows visitors to Fetch to easily identify what commission district a particular parcel is in and who the commissioner is, complete with a photo of the commissioner as well as a clearly defined boundary to the district encompassing the parcel in question.  Commissioner contact information will soon be added.
Jeruski explained that a new targeted sales search was up on Fetch and running well.  This sales search allows refinement to a specific township, city or village as well as countywide.  This feature will allow users to search a wide range of sales options targeted to specific municipalities. Users can view the data in report format and on a map representation.  The data can be viewed on screen, saved as a pdf, or printed in hardcopy.

Jeruski also reported that a modification to the sourcing of PRE data on Fetch has been completed to improve the accuracy of the display. 
It was also reported by Jeruski that a new acreage feature has been added to the soil layer on Fetch.  Soil type acreages cut by parcel lines are now available for map display.  The map can be viewed online, transformed into a pdf and/or printed in hardcopy.

E911 – Fixing Issues on B Production:

Hoffman reported E911 is still experiencing issues bring up past incident histories after their road suffix update.   It was reported that Motorola would need to code a fix for the issue.
Hoffman reported he was working a temporary fix to allow centerline updates to be used.  He said this should be ready to go in approximately one week.

LiDAR Grant Update:

Hoffman said the two year history of trying to get the USGS to approve our LiDAR data continues.  The end of July 2019 was reported as the deadline for Spicer Group to get the processed LiDAR data passed by the USGS in order to allow SAGA to get the NRCS grant money.  It was reported work on this issue at the USGS is currently at a standstill.  It was reported that DPW Director Brian Wendling has been in communication with the USGS to discuss the matter.  Details of this discussion were not available.  Grose said he would reach out to Wendling to check on progress and get more details.

2020 Aerial Photography:

Hoffman said SAGA would be entering into a data sharing agreement with the State of Michigan wherein SAGA shares it’s 6” aerial data and parcels and the State provides $19,000 in funding for the 2020 flyover.  A formal contract for this agreement is expected by September 2019.
It was stated that SAGA would be piggy backing on the RFP that Tricounty Planning currently has out for their aerial work.  The SAGA Board is aware of this development and has previously agreed to it.

Grose asked when SAGA would see a formal contract spelling out the technical specifications of the flight and was told by Hoffman that we will hopefully have this document by Fall.

It was reported that Tricounty Planning would have the same or better specs for the flyover than SAGA has required of Kucera in the past.

Hoffman said 3” resolution aerial photography would be available this time around for an addition charge to those members who are willing to pay for it.  As in the past, the Authority will cover the cost of 6” aerials to those members who decline the 3”.  Hardcopy samples of 3” and 6” resolution aerials were made available to everyone in attendance at today’s meeting.

Brown inquired what resolution the State of Michigan would be entitled to through the partnering agreement.  Hoffman stated that the State would only receive the 6” resolution.  It was then explained that the 2020 flight would gather 6” resolution aerials over the entire county and that the 3” resolution would be an additional refinement to member communities that would pay the extra fee for that service.
In answer to an inquiry about flying the entire county in 3” Hoffman said the price would be three times the cost of 6”.

Census New Construction Program:

Hoffman stated that he has submitted data to the US Census New Construction Program on behalf of Saginaw County, with the exception of the City of Saginaw.  Grose inquired if this would conflict with the data the townships themselves submitted.  He was told it would not, that the census would view both sets of data, that one would not supersede the other.  McGibney said he was taking care of getting the City of Saginaw data to the census.

Other Business:


No other business was brought before the membership.

Adjournment:


Motion by Loiacano with support by Pfau to adjourn.


Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:35 am.
Next General Meeting – 9:00am, September 16, 2019 at MSU Extension.
Next Executive Meeting – 9:00am, August 5, 2019 at Thomas Township Hall
Minutes prepared by Bill Jeruski
